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Miller Takes 
Leave 

By SCOTT PITTS 
Suit Writ* 

Student Government President 
David Miller informed the Senate 
Tuesday night that he will take a 
month's leave of absence from his 
elected position. Greensboro police 
arrested Miller and Darius Davis, 
another UNC-G student, last Thur- 
sday and charged the pair with 
"false pretense" in relation to credit 
card fraud. Miller and Davis appear 
in District Court today for a 
preliminary hearing. 

Speaking before the Senate, 
Miller issued the following 
statement: "Due to (he gravity of 
my present situation, I feel that it is 
in the best interest of the student 
body and myself that 1 temporarily 
disassociate myself from Student 
Government until my situation has 
been reclined. thus 1 am taking a 
leave of absence, effective Wed- 
nesday, September 30, 1981, to last 
throughout the month of October." 

Miller's and Davis's arrest stems 
from an incident which occured 
earlier this month. The two 21-year- 
olds stand accused of attempting to 
use a stolen credit card to make a 
purchase at the Sears department 
store on Friendly Avenue. 

Police report that Davis, a par- 
ttime sales clerk at the Sears Service 
Center on Industrial Avenue, rang 
up the bill for the repair of a 
customer's lawnowner September 
10 and apparently pocketed the 
credit card when the customer left it 
behind. 

According to police. Miller and 
Davis appeared at the Friendly 
Avenue Sears store on September 22 
and attempted to buy two sweaters 
and two pair of slacks. Davis 
presented the stolen card and 
pretended to be the customer, police 
said. 

Police say that Miller and Davis 
fled from the store when the sales 

clerk began to run a credit check on 
the card. Several employees 
recognized Miller, a part-time em- 
ployee in the Friendly Avenue Sears 
paint department, and called (he 
police. 

Once contacted by officers, Miller 
and Davis turned themselves in at 
the Greensboro Police Department 
on September 24. Both were 
released without bond after 
promising to appear in District 
Court today. If convicted of credit 
card fraud, Miller and Davis face 
maximum prison sentences of ten 
years. 

Miller, on the advice of attorneys 
Herman Taylor and Joe Webster, 
declined to comment on the police 
accusations. The announcement of 
a one month leave of absence stands 
as Miller's lone public comment. 

Student Government Vice- 
president Rusty Weadon will 
assume Miler's presidential respon- 
sibilities. "I'll be making a lot of 
decisions that he (Miller) normally 
would be making," said Weadon. 
Noting that a few student positions 
still remain unfilled, Weadon said 
that he and Jonathan McNeil will be 
making any necessary appointmen- 
ts. McNeil serves as Miller's 
executive assistant, 

"I'll try to keep my office run- 
ning normally, while filling in for 
David at required appearances," 
Weadon said. "Jonathan will try to 
keep David's office going." 

While Weadon serves as acting 
president, Senate Pro Tern Diedra 
Smith will assume Weadon's normal 
role of chairing the Senate. "We're 
still running," Smith commented. 
"We're not going to touch it until 
he (Miller) gets his day in 
court,..We can't reprimand him. 
That would be like saying he's 
guilty. Every U.S. citizen has the 
right to be presumed innocent until 
proven guilty...We can't do 
anything but wait and sec." 

More  Education 
Cuts  Coming? 
Colktc Prew Ser vice 

At a meeting with educators, 
U.S. Secretary of Education Terrel 
Bell predicted the Reagan ad- 
ministration would soon ask 
Congress to shave another SI.5- 
billion off the federal education 
budget for this year, and to approve 
a plan that would leave federal fun- 
ding two years from now at a bare 
40 percent of the current budget. 

In various speeches around the 
country. Bell was warned of further 
cuts for the October 1, 1981 to Sep- 
tember 30, 1982 fiscal year as part 
of the administration's effort to 
balance the federal budget by 1984. 

Last year, Congress authorized 
federal education spending of $15.7 
billion. The Reagan administration 

earlier asked for cuts that would 
bring the budget down to S13.I 
billion. The additional cuts Bell an- 
nounced would further cut the 
budget to $11.53 billion. 

Bell added that even more drastic 
cuts would be requested soon. He 
said he aims to cut another S9 
billion from the programs by 1984. 

If he succeeds, tne 1984 federal 
education budget would amount to 
less than 40 percent of the total 1981 
budget of $14.9 billion. 

Bell did not specify how much ot 
those cuts would be from college 
programs (as opposed to the 
primary and secondary education 
programs administered by the 
federal government). 
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Record Number Seek Aid 
College Press Service 

The rush to apply for Guaranteed 
Student Loans (GSLs) before Oc- 
tober 1, when new regulations for 
qualifying for GSLs go into effect, 
produced a record number of 
students seeking aid, and even 
drained some school treasuries of 
aid funds before classes began. 

Financial aid advisers around the 
country tried to reach students 
during the summer to apply for 
GSLs early to beat the new rules. 

The rules include a new "needs 
test," in which families earning 
more than $30,000 per year have to 
demonstrate how much they need 
the loan to put their children 
through school. 

To evade the new rules, th« 
University of Idaho processed more 
GSL applications by August 25th 
than it did during the entire 1980-81 
academic year. 

GSL applications at Notre Dame 
were running "about 10 percent 
over last year," according to cam- 
pus aid director Joseph Russo. 

The rush got so bad that the Nor- 
th Carolina College Foundation, 
which administers GSLs in (hat 
state, ran out of GSL money the fir- 
st week of September. About 7000 
students were left without loans, 
though the agency subsequently 
arranged loans for them elsewhere. 

The University of Texas placed a 
"moratorium" on processing GSL 
applications between Sept. 15 and 
October 1 because of the overload 
of applications. 

The reason, of course, is that 
students who got GSLs before the 
October I deadline did not have to 
demonstrate need. 

The U.S. Dept. of Education's 

new rules allow students from 
families that make less than $30,000 
per year to get the maximum $2500 
loan with having to pass the needs 
test. 

The "test" itself is a set of tables 
laying out what families of different 
income levels must spend on their 
children's education from their own 
pockets before becoming eligible for 
a loan. 

The standard need in the tables is 
set fairly generously, however. Even 
those families with incomes over 
$100,000 may still be eligible, 
depending on the cost of the school 
and the number of students in the 
family. 

For example, at some of the more 
expensive private colleges -- where 
costs can exceed $11,000 per year -- 
loans are available for families with 
incomes up to $110,000 a year with 
one student. For families with two 
students, the income limit goes to 
$130,000. 

Some observers estimate the im- 
pact will be greatest on public 
college students from families in the 
$30,000 to $45,000 per year range. 
Public colleges, of course, charge 
less than private schools. Their costs 
would represent a smaller percen- 
tage of family income, and thus 
disqualify some families from 
GSLs. 

"The thinking here has been that 
an income ceiling could discriminate 
against middle income families and 
leave a potential for abuse among 
those automatically eligible," says 
John Phillips of the National 
Association of Independent 
Colleges and Universities. 

The needs test, however, is in ef- 
fect   only   during   the    1981-82 

academic year ending June 30. Ad- 
ministration officials have said they 
hope to extend the test to lower in- 
come groups at that time. 

Those aren't the only new GSL 
rules. All grace periods for 
repayment - with the exception of 
the first six months after graduation 
- have been eliminated. 

The Dept. of Education has also 
increased the minimum annual loan 
repayment amount from $360 to 
$600. 

Other changes went into effect 
earlier. As of August, the loan 
origination fee for GSLs was in- 
creased from one percent to five 
percent of the total amount of the 
loan. 

Students Default 
On Loans 

CoucaePrtu Service 

A slightly higher percentage of 
students defaulted on their federal 
student loans in 1980 than in 1979, 
according to statistics released by 
the U.S. Department of Education, 

The numbers, incorporated in the 
department's annual report to 
Congress, show 1,800,000 students 
failed to make payments on some 
$828 million worth of National 
Direct Student Loans (NDSLs) 
during the school year ending June 
30,1980. 

The year before, 875.000 students 
defaulted on NDSLs. The default 
rate in both years was around 16 
percent of the students who took 
out loans. 

Students using Guaranteed 
Student Loans (GSLs) have a better 
record. The default record was just 
under six percent of the total num- 

ber of loans issued, an improvement 
over the 8.1 percent rate in 1979. 

But though the percentage of 
loans that aren't paid back has 
stayed the same, the amount of 
money lost and the number of 
students in default are much higher 
because there are more GSLs being 
distributed than ever before. 

The report points out that the 
$4.8 million handed out in GSLs in 
1980 equalled 25 percent of all the 
GSL money issued sinces GSLs star- 
ted in I960. 

Skce Smith, a Dept. of Education 
spokeswoman, also noted at a press 
conference that olhers did a belter 
job collecting GSLs than the federal 
government. The default rale 
among GSLs administered by the 
government was 8.2 percent. 

But the default rale among GSLs 
administered by state and private 
loaners was just 4.2 percent in 1980. 

Carpool Info Mailed 

Albanese To DeliverFounder'sDaySpeech 
IgaaW to TW CBNMBB 

Dr. Naomi G. Albanese, dean of 
the School of Home Economics, 
will deliver the annual Mclver Lec- 
ture on Monday, in observance of 
UNC-G Founders' Day. 

Dr. Albanese, who has been dean 
of the school since 1958, is a past 
president of the American Home 
Economics Association. As an 
educator, she received the 1971 O. 
Max Gardner Award, which is the 
highest honor the UNC System can 
bestow on one of its faculty mem- 
bers. She is scheduled to retire as 
dean at the end of the 1981-82 
academic year. 

She will deliver the Mclver Lec- 
ture in Cone Ballroom of Elliott 
University Center following a 6 
p.m. dinner. Her address, entitled 
"Decade of Decision," will focus 

on some of the issues facing higher 
education in the 1980s. 

Chancellor William E. Moran will 
preside at the Founder's Day obser- 
vance and will introduce Dean 
Albanese. 

Also scheduled is the presentation 
of the first two Gladys Strawn 
Bullard Awards, which recognize 
leadership contributions made by 
UNC-G faculty, staff and students. 
The $300 awards were established 
by the family of Gladys S. Bullard 
of Raleigh to honor the past 
president of the UNC-G Alumni 
Association, who is currently vice 
chairman of the university's Board 
of Trustees. 

Recipients of the awards, an- 
nounced last spring, will be Mrs. 
Paula    Andris.    university   ad- 

ministrative manager in the Office 
of    the    Vice    Chancellor    for 

Dr. Naomi G. Albanese 

Academic   Affairs,   and   Gaye   M. 
Barbour of Benson, who graduated 

from UNC-G last May. 

As part of the Founders' Day ac- 
tivities, the Alumni Association is 
sponsoring a leadership developm- 
ent conference on Monday and 
Tuesday for alumni and other per- 
sons involved in university projects 
and programs. Approximately 100 
alumni are expected to attend. 

The alumni will visit sites around 
the campus to hear presentations on 
UNC-G's graduate degree programs 
and on research by faculty mem- 
bers. 

The program will commemorate 
the opening of the institution which 
is now UNC-G by its first president, 
Charles Duncan'Mclver, on Oct. 5, 
1892. The institution was then 
known as the State Normal and In- 
dustrial School and that year had an 
enrollment of 223. Now, 89 years 
later, UNC-G's student body has an 
enrollment of 10,201. 

Approximately 2800 UNC-G 
students who commute to campus 
from outside of Greensboro 
r ceived carpool match lists this 
week. Over 550 students commute 
to UNC-G from Winston-Salem; 
over 100 from Burlington; over 100 
from Asbeboro; over 100 west of 
Salisbury; over 100 east of Graham; 
and over 50 from Virginia. This 
group of commuting students was 
selected for carpool matching 
because of the long commuting 
distances and the opportunities for 
substantial gas savings. Many of the 
other advantages of carpooling and 
an explanation of the program were 
included in a brochure which ac- 
companied each individual's car- 
pool match list. 

Most match lists provided tlu 
names of at least IS other students 
who live within four square miles of 
each other. Many match lists in- 
clude 50 to 100 names. Often, many 
students live on the same street or in 
the same apartment complex and 
are not aware that someone else is 
driving to the campus. 

Students were reminded the mat- 
ch lists are of no value if no effort is 
made to telephone fellow students 
to form a carpool. Those students 

who organize carpools may realize 
substantial gasoline savings and the 
value of making their commuting 
lime more productive. 

This carpool service is provided 
by the City of Greensboro Carpool 
Program in cooperation with the 
University of North Carolina at 
Greensboro. If commuting students 
have questions, comments and/or 
suggestions for the service, they 
should call 373-2632. 
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Jagger   And    The American     Dream 
By MAXWELL GLEN AND 

CODY SHEARER 

WASHINGTON-Whu's • 38-year- 
old man doing urulling across a 
stage in skintight pants and blue 
mascara, as backup guitarists blare 
•way nearby? 

Mick Jagger's just living the 
American dream. 

That's why Mr. Rolling Slone is 
sure to generate more interest and 
excitement among Americans under 
40 than did the entire 1980 presiden- 
tial campaign as his band launches 
its 1981 United Suta tour. 

Mick Jagger is what millions of 
Americans, from tennis star John 
McEnroe to television personality 
Jane Pauley, have secretly wanted 
to be: • rock star. After almost 20 

years in the spotlight, he has 
managed to maintain his youth, sex 
appeal and financial success, the life 
that most of us dream about. 

Of course, Jagger and the Rolling 
Stones are special in today's world 
of musk. They've remained steadily 
popular since the early '60's, have 
stayed together and keep churning 
out hit songs. 

While super-hot but shorter-lived 
groups can sellout a national tour 
once, the Stones can guarantee full 
houses whenever they want. After 
mere rumors of a false Stones 
warm-up concert hit Boston last 
week, 4,000 fans turned out for the 
non-existent ticket sale. When the 
angry mob marched to City Hall, 
even Mayor Kevin White felt 
slighted and made an all-out effort 
to book the Stones at the last 
minute. 

The Stones' drawing power still 
lies in the authenticity and blatant 
sexuality of their lead singer. For 
many, Jagger is the real thing. 

Anyone who's ever been to a 
Stone's concert can attest to this. 
Onstage, ringleader Jagger is part 
stripper and part magician. 

His macho hip thrusts are as un- 
mistakably American as is his self- 
evident profile. Jagger twists the 
notion of male sex appeal, and 
regularly applies lipstick to his face, 
intriguing men as often as luring 
women. When he makes love to a 
microphone stand, everybody 
screams for him. 

This may not sound like every 
father's idea of the American 
dream. But the quintessential 
showman is also the consummate 
business man. While Jagger may 

appear as flaky as Peter Pan on- 
stage, he continually notes whether 
spotlights are in place or if props arc 
functioning. If there are bugs in the 
system, he's the first one to scream 
at stagehands during intermission. 

After each concert date, Jagger 
asks his manager for details on 
receipts and the names of spen- 
dthrift "roadies." He's an ad- 
mirable character who's made his 
millions and hasn't suffered a 
coronary. 

Most fans still believe that Jagger 
hasn't "sold out to the establish- 
ment." They admire any man In his 
late 30s who admits to adultery, 
wears tennis shoes to fancy 
restaurants and insults your mother 
with tasteless record album covert. 
Jagger is living proof that in some 
fields you can do what you want and 

Letters to the Editor 
Falderal A Failurt? 

7. the MKM 

ll saddens mc to admit that I tun very 
stisgutted with ■ ichooi of which 1 -■■ on- 
ce v«ry 1*01111. Ai ■ junior, I im tmurd 
M the channel thai hive taken place at 
ihu Khool in (he put (wo yean. The oaac 
in point Falderal week end 

In my opinion, Falderal -at a failure 
There wtrt too maay rule* and reetrk- 
liosu for an>one to enjoy themidvei 
What it the purpoae of Falderal if id aot 
for itudcMs and their guests to enjoy 
ihem»etv«T 

The increase of restrict iom on Falderal, 
■uch at only two been per person and leu 
bendi and activiiiet. would caute mc no 
problem. If they could be justified, but I 
fail 10 ice the reasoning Certainly, it is 
not because of the substantial cut in fun- 
da. for tuition and activity fees were not 
decreased. Nor. as far as I know, has 
there ever been any violence or uncon- 
trollable celebration at the event. 

I have heard many students complain 
about the "crack down" on the students 
thai year. I just wish they would all com- 
plain so that perhaps Spring Fling can be 
salvaged from this oppression. How dare 
inn Khool retain the motto. "Where 
responsible freedom is nerciaed". 

OndyStubbs 
WiflfWdDorm 

Cooperation Appreciated! 

We would like to thank everyone who 
served as members of the Falderal Plan- 
ning Committee: Ui Carriker, Cherry 
Calahan, Dcbra Turner. Bruce Harsh- 
barger. Steve Maleshl, Dean Clarence 
Shipton, Dtcdra Smith, Vkki Cannon, 
Ucky -vkKeel, Paul Whltencr, ICendra 
Smith, and Mark IV Beverages We 
would like to recognise the many long 
hours spent in meetings planning this past 
Falderal weekend. Many thanki alio go 
out to the Greeks. NBS. Karate Cub. 
PTA, Physical Plant, Campus Security. 
Residence Life, Mr. DeMark and AHA 
food service, all EL'C Council members 
and SO. 

A very special thanks to the student 
body for their cooperation In making the 
1911 Falderal such a success We realize 
you may not understand the reasoning 
behind the new policies, but we appreciate 
you accepting them and making the best 
of It. 

We would also like to recogniie 
Southern Inierutional Fireworks Co. for 
the fantastic fireworks show on Sunday 
evening. 

As a last note, the planning com- 
mittee will be meeting in three weeks 
to start plans for Spring    Fling     and 

would     appreciate     all      comments 
end ideas Please drop them 

oft by Council Office. Thank you. 
Sherrie Stroud EUC Council 

Bill Murray, EUC Council Pre ..dent 

Leave of Absence? 

Te the Editor 

In light of the recent arrest of our SO 
President David Miller. I was prompted 
to write this letter. I think it only proper 
for Mr. Miller to step down as SO 
President. 

As a person who holds a position of 
such responsibility and by virtueof holding 
said position u required to eihibii sound 
judgment and exemplary behavior Hi* ac- 
tions are an embarrassment to the Univer- 
sity. Student Government and least of all 
himself. The President is a representative 
of the student body He acts as an ei of- 
ficio member of the Board of Trustees, he 
will be required to meet with various city 
and state officials throughout his term 
and represent this school at various state 
Student Government functions. Ii David 
Miller the person we wish to have 
representing us? 

Granted, Mr. Miller has not been con- 
victed, and will remain innocent unless so 
convicted. However, pending his ap- 
pearance In Superior Court. I am asking 
that he take leave of office and If convic- 

ted , resign hli position as SO President. 

Sincerely 

Pete Hoover 
Former Attorney General and 

Concerned Student 

Constructive Carnage? 

To the FiHl nr: 

111 admit. I'm going to enjo> the new 
playing fields they're carving out behind 
Coleman Gym. After all, it's not that 
bad; constructive carnage a thousand 
limes worse goes on every minute of 
everyday, all around the world. But 1 
cannot forget the dying young squirrel I 
saw today-eyes and mouth rimmed with 
blood, pathetically Humbling around in 
circks, hii hundred year old home in 
ruins. 

Pete Mayer 

Resignation Demanded 

To ik« EdHor; 

David B. Milkr. President of our 
Student Government, has been charged 
with a felony. Credit card fraud is 
punishable by a maximum prison sentence 
of ten years. 

We must recogniie the fact that Miller 

The Ramblings Of A Cardinal Fan 
By EDDIE HARD1N 

asWasWaaw 

1 don't want to hear another word 
about the downfall of baseball. The 
Great American Pastime is back, 
and I'm simply giddy. But then, I'm 
a St. Louis fan. All St. Louis fans 
are giddy. 

I can remember 1967. That was 
the last year the Cards' won the 
World Series. It was against the Red 
Sox. 

I was II years In 196? and had 
been a Cardinal Fan for some six 
years prior. 1 could barely finish my 
multiplication tables, but I could tell 
you exactly who played second base 
for the St. Louis Cardinals. 

Thai's how Cardinal fans are. We 
tend to black out the rest of the 
world during pennant drives lo 
become armchair managers.  We 

would rather argue over starting 
rotations than study for exams. We 
would rather sit down and figure 
out slugging percentages than put 
gas in our car. Subsequently, St. 
Louis fans are often stranded on 
roadsides figuring out slugging per- 
centages while the world drives by. 

It's nice being a Cardinal fan. 
Every ten years or so I get to ride 
my friends about their favorite 
clubs. Especially Yankee fans. 
Yankee fans aren't baseball fans. 
They are Yankee fans, and there's a 
difference. Pulling for the Yankees 
is like pulling for a tidal wave. 
When the Yankees win, it's nothing. 
Odds are, the Yanks will win the 
Series every other year. 

The years that the Yankees don't 
win, they spend their time buying 

vjetcoiAE,ijusnce 
CHlPPePlMTOBUV 
yXJANEWftDB6„.\ 

the pennant for the next season. 
That's sound economics, but that's 
trash baseball. Or rather, that's 
Yankee baseball. 

I also remember 1964. That was 
the year l really became a baseball 
fan. I MI eight, and the Cardinals 
beat the Yankees in the World 
Series. I still bring that up every now 
and then,  

(COMMENTARY ) 
It's hard pulling for the Cards 

when you live five slates away from 
Missouri. Die-hard fans refer to 
people like myself as "box-score" 
fans. We depend on the newspaper 
to provide the excitement of the 
ballpark. Other box score fans have 
the luxury of watching their favorite 
teams play on television every now 
and then. But St. Louis is never on 

television. It's always the Yankees 
or the Reds. 

It must be awful being a Reds fan. 
First, to have to pull for something 
from Cincinnati! grates against my 
nerves. And second, they win too 
often. Just like the Yankees, the 
Reds are an "American" team. 
Everybody pulls for the Reds and 
the Yankees. A friend of mine usedio 
pull for the Reds, the Yanks and the 
Dallas Cowboys. He's dead now. 
He died of boredom. 

So here it is October, and the 
Cards are right In the race. I've got 
four exams coming up next week, 
but I don't have time to study. I still 
haven't decided who to start In 
Monday's game. 1 also need to 
finish figuring Oberkfell's slugging 
percentage. Does anybody have a 
copy of St. Louis' April 16 box 
score? 

■BmiWifiOUitwaat—z 

...FROM     . 
FROCKS 

still make it. 
After almost two decades in (he 

international spotlight, there's every 
reason to believe Jaggercouldgo on 
like this forever. We may grow 
older, but he won't. What more 
could a man want? 

Not surprisingly, a lot of 
American cities are upset that 
Jagger and his colleagues aren't 
coming their way during the up- 
coming fall tour. Philadelphia, Buf- 
falo and Boulder, Colo., are a few 
of the fortunate towns (o have 
(hem. And then there's Rockford, 
III. The Stones agreed to play there 
after receiving a petition signed by 
35,000 residents. 

"They're coming to reward the 
music lovers," Dallas Cole, a Rock- 
ford radio director told the Chicago 
Tribune, "not to sell tickets. 
They're just very impressed that a 

city of this size would and could 
generate this much excitement." 

Of course, what symboliies the 
American dream for one generation 
often sends a bolt of fear through an 
older set. Indeed, many Americans 
may never understand rock and roll. 

But as Jagger and the Stones 
begin their tour of the states, (hey 
deserve three cheers from music 
lovers of all ages. Having lasted 
almost 20 years in an industry which 
leaves few surviviors, they are im 
mortals, like 'em or not. Jagger & 
Co. have-, proven that self- 
destruction Isn't necessarily a 
prerequisite to lasting fame. 

The relatively mature man strut- 
ting so suggestively onstage is hard 
to argue with. After all, doing what 
you like most and making money at 
it is what the American dream Is all 
about. 

has only been "Charted" and by the law 
he It Innocent until proven guilty. 
However, u easy as It may IM to say thai 
life should be business as usual, to do so 
would be overlooking several Important 
consider atiorts. 

Firsi, David Millar has committed a 
serious breech of trust with the students 
of UNC-0. Whether he was involved ID 
the crime on or off campus u of little 
relevance. The fact it. ha has violated the 
faith we have put In htm as campus 
leader, as our voice, and as a person. At 
our representative on dty, Mate, and 
national levels. Miller haa brought upon 
this campus a shadow that cannot help 
but reflect on all of UNCO. 

Second, the oath David Miller took 
when assuming office three weeks ago Just 
touched a small corner of the huge 
responsibility he has while holding office. 
His duties, ranging from serving as a 
member of the UNC-0 Board of Trustees 
to handling Presidential discretionary 
fundi, arc numerous and, doubtless, can 
have a great impact on us all. Ethical 
issues aside. Miller's actions raise serious 
questions at to whether he can effectively 
serve our Interests. It would be irrespon- 
sible to assert that because of the Incident 
this automatically means the he w UI abuse 
his power si S.O. Preaident. In fact, this 
it probably unlikely. However, Miller has 
already demonstrated that the potential 
for abuse docs exist. 

What we believe, then, is that David 
Miller should resign from the position of 
Student Government Preaident. Yes, we 
should realise that S.O. President! make 
mil takes too; but mistakes of thii 
magnitude are no light matter and, at the 
very least, show a icrloui error In 
judgement.   The   students   of   UNC-0 

deserve more from their leadership then 
this. 

We fed that it it approptiaie and In 
everyone's best Interatl that David Miller 
resign. Certainly, Millet's ability to per- 
form effectively and act In our interests 
have been greatly impaired. Our hope is 
that David, and the mcmberi of the 
Senate and the Judicial Branch will gjve 
thii incident the serious attention It 
demands and take appropriete action 
And. maybe, In the future, half of North 
Carolina will not wake up to UPI Reports 
that the UNC-0 Student Government 
President was arrested for credit card 
fraud. 
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A Red-Letter Date 
Today's Ike day! That's right, It'i October 1, Ike national 

make or break day. Strike up tbe band and lock np the 
Democrat*. It's Reagan-Kemp-Roth-Stockfflan Day, and 
everyone from Wall Street to Maple Street is Invited to par- 
ticipate. 

All the kype and hoopla from Tip the Terrible and hli 
cronlea goei down the drain when the much feared/much 
revered budget goes Into effect today--of flclally. 

Yean from now, we will look back on thii date'as n 
watermark. No one knows whether the water will float its or 
flood ut, but one way or another, today Is history. 

Today Is tbe biggest campaign platform of the 1984 elec- 
tions. If tbe plan works, we will be under Republican rule 
until 1988. If It falls, we may never tee another Republican 
agaln-anywbere. 

Reagan has put all hli marbles In one bag and challenged 
the economy to a game of "Risk." Like It or not, every 
Republican In the nation Is In that bag. and If It bursts, no 
amount of mending or explaining will patch the bole. 
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City Stage 
Celebration 
City Stage Celebration is a two- 

diy arts festival located in (he 
strep's of downtown Greensboro. 
The festival is jointly sponsored by 
the United Arts Council of Green- 
sboro and the Miller Brewing Com- 
pany. It is also made possible by the 
generous support and cooperation 
of the City of Greensboro and local 
businesses, and the hard work of 
over 1,000 individual volunteers, 
civic clubs, and organizations, 
schools and universities. The 1980 
Celebration attendance was 
estimated at 150,000 over the two 
day period. Since that was the first 
year, a larger audience is anticipated 
in 1981. 

ENTERTAINMENT will feature 
PEACHES AND HERB. RAMSEY 
LEWIS, TERRI GIBBS, MIKE 
CROSS. AND DONALD BYRD. 
There will be five main stages 
located throughout the festival, con- 
tinually programmed including two 
general stages, a Folk Stage, Inter- 
national Stage, and a Jazz stage. 
Performances will include all types 
of music, dance, and theater. In ad- 
dition to nationally known perfor- 
mers, the stages will feature some of 
the best of regional and local talent. 
The stages will be emceed by per- 
sonalities from 10 area TV and 
radio stations. 

Another featured attraction is 
K1NDERKOUNTRY, an area just 
for kids, complete with a stage, 
magicians, clowns, mimes, puppets, 
musicians, dancers, games, face- 
painting and more. The children are 
supervised, so parents may leave 
I hem for short periods of time. 

The FOLK LIFE AREA will be 
located on the grounds of the 
Greensboro Historical Museum 
featuring 22 various craftsmen 
demonstrating folk arts from this 
region. Added highlights include a 
Square Dance Area, where the 
public is encouraged to participate. 
Features inside the Historical 
Museum include daily performances 
of a one-act 0. Henry play by the 
West Market Street Players and 
showings of the Oral History color 
video cassettes, located in the 
auditorium of the Museum. 

EXHIBITING ARTISTS AND 
CRAFTSMEN will be located 
throughout the festival site, over 
150 juried artists and craftsmen will 
be selling their work. Many of these 
artists will be demonstrating their 
particular form of craft. 

There will be an INTER- 
NATIONAL FOOD AREA where 
various international foods will be 
prepared and sold by over 20 dif- 
ferent vendors. There will also be 
OLD FASHIONED BEER GAR- 
DENS featuring live entertainment. 

Various City Stage Invitational 
Exhibitions located throughout the 
festival will include; "Selected 
Greensboro Literary Artists A Por- 
trait Photography" located in the 
Arts Center; "Book Works" 
(Visual and Visual/Verbal works in 
book form) and "Letters as Design: 
Contemporary Calligraphy". 
located at the Public Library, In ad- 
dition, Green Hill Gallery will have 
on exhibition "The 1980-81 N.C. 
Arts Council Visual Arts Fellowship 
Exhibition" and Weatherspoon 
downtown will feature "Chinese A 
Japanese Art from the Permanent 
Collection". Both galleries are 
located in the Arts Center. Other 
special exhibitons include "Inter- 
national Fashions" by the Afro- 
American Heritage Center, and the 
NCNB Photography Exhibition 
"People in our Neighborhood". 

\ 

There will be a 10 K "RUN FOR 
THE ARTS AND FUN RUN." 
Sponsored by the I.H. Caffey 
Distributing Co., the run is san- 
ctioned and certified. Grand Prizes 
of a trip to the Boston Marathon go 
to the top male and female winners 
of the 10 K race. Races begin at 
9:45 on Saturday, October 3. 
Preregistration $5, Race day 
registration $6. 

SPECIAL DEMONSTRATIONS 
will include a glass-blower, an area 
sponsored by UNC-G art students 
including a mural lo be painted, and 
demonstralons such as welding, 
ceramics, mold-making, weaving, 
and more; an environmental con- 
struction by the art students at 
Greensboro College, and a Book 
Garden featuring demonstrations 
related to books such as paper- 
making and bookbinding. 

A commemorative art poster 
designed and printed by artist Bob 
Gerhart will be available printed on 
fine paper and silk-screened. There 
will be a limited edition of 200, 
signed bv the artist. 

An exhibition will be held after the 
festival from a competition of 
photographs taken at the 1981 City 
Stage Celebration. 

According to Nussbaum. Festival 
chairman. City Stage will be* more 
complete festival this year with 
something for the young and old 
alike. 

KEY: 
O A  Afro-Amencan Heritage Center 

B   Senior Citizens Crafts 
D Craft Demonstrations 
E   Special Exhibitions 
F   Chamber MusicMonttord Park Players 
G Book Garden 
I Greensboro College 
7   Inlormatton 

O Sl 
1 Stage One 
2 SlageTwo 
3 International Stage 
4 Jan Stage 
5 Folk Art Stage 

Workshop Will Explore Dance Therapy 
By ROBERT KERNODLE 

Staff Writer 

I lure is little wonder that the arts 
have found their way into 
therapeutic settings, since art in- 
volves a very tender side of 
mankind, and therapy aims to 
arouse greater understanding of this 
side. What better medium is there to 
explore, understand, and assist than 
the most ancient artistic medium of 
them all - dance. Dance is the 
human echo of ordered movement 
that lies at the heart of our universe 
as well as at the heart of the atom. 
As Mary Clarke and Clement Crisp 
point out in The History of Dance, 
"It is this permanent and all per- 
vasive state of motion, from the 
pulse of our blood to the circling of 
the planets, which places man as a 
dancing figure in a dancing univer- 

Most dance therapists would 
probably accept this point of view as 
fundamental. Many feel that our 
pragmatic and technological society 
has produced people having little 
contact with their less rational and 
less conscious levels of awareness, 
people who are out of touch with 
this universal tide of motion. Thus, 
movement therapy is founded on 
the premise that we can discover the 
meaning of our fel (<xperier.ee by 
exploring our potential for "authen- 
tic movement" in the context of a 
therapeutic situation. By tuning in 
to internal and external stimuli 
caused by moving in space at 
varying rhythms and at different 
levels of energy, our movement 
responses become intertwined with 
mental images, memories, or other 
representations, and the sum of 
these experiences allows us to in- 

tegrate a new sense of meaning. 
This is the underlying expectation 

being explored here at UNC-G focus 
on observation, intervention theory, 
and basic dance/movement 
techniques. Guest instructor for the 
workshop will be Leslie Flint -- a 
movement therapist currently prac- 
ticing at Charter Hills Hospital in 
Greensboro. Ms. Flint has studied 
dance at Colorado College with 
Hanya Holm, and at Jacob's 
Pillow,   Mass.   She   received   her 

Master's degree in Creative Arts in 
Therapy, specializing in movement, 
from Hahnemann Medical College 
and Hospital, Philadelphia, Pa. She 
has also been a dance instructor at 
several colleges and universities. 
This will be one of the numerous 
workshops on dance/movement 
therapy that Ms. Flint has presented 
throughout her career. In addition 
to dance, she will also explore the 
therapeutic implications of music, 
recreational activities, and other art 

forms. She will introduce the con- 
cepts and techniques of movement 
therapy through experiential exer- 
cises, case studies, and videotape 
analysis. 

The workshop is being sponsored 
by the School of Health, Physical 
Education, Recreation, and Dance 
at UNC-G. The cost is $50.00 to the 
general public and $25.00 to 
fulltimc UNC-G students. Meeting 
times for the workshop are this 

Friday from 6:30-9:30 P.M. and the 
following Saturday from 9:00-12:00 
noon and from 1:00-5:00 P.M. The 
location is Coleman Gymnasium 
Dance Studio. Students and 
professionals with appropriate in- 
terests have registered, as well as in- 
dividuals who wish to develop self- 
awareness and self expression 
through the use of body movement. 
All participants may receive credit 
through toe Office of Continuing 
Education. 
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College Bowl To Begin 
Team registration forms for the 

annual UNC-G College Bowl 
Intramural Tournament will be 
available at the Elliott Center In- 
formation Desk today through Oc- 
tober 16. Teams for the fast-paced 
quit game are composed of four 
players each, of which no more than 
two may be graduate students. 

i College Bowl, the "Varsity Sport 
of the Mind." is played on hundreds 
of campuses across the nation at 
both the intramural and inter- 
collegiate levels. An all-star team 
from the UNC-G tournament will 
be selected lo represent the Univer- 

sity in regional tournaments with 
the chance to appear on national 
television and radio College Bowl 
tournaments. Last year's UNC-G 
team played on a broadcast over the 
CBS-Radio network, in a national 
"Game of the Week" moderated by 
Art Fleming of TVs Jeopardy, 
losing a tough match to Princeton 
University. 

Competition in the Intramural 
tournament will be on Wednesday 
and Thursday evenings beginning 
after Fall Break. For more infor- 
mation on College Bowl, call Bruce 
Harshbarger in EUC at 379-5510. 
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Bring Us Your... 

• Reports 
• Term Papers 
• Thesis 
• Dissertations 

OPY 

If hen You Nttd "Purrrfeel" Copim....Fa$tH 

• Manuscripts 
• Flyers 
• Printing 
• And Just Plain Copies 

Try Our Kodak Copier For Excellent Quality 

/( Collate,. Staple,. .<•<■ Even RfaWn.'.' 

435 S. Tale St. 
(Across From 

Taylor Theatre! 

275-0707 
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piKxo by mmj mmm 
Calloway Peak rim brhlnd nafm eajoylng Graadfatker Mountain's recently rebuilt HI 
Balsam Shelter. The shelter was urtglaally bulli during World War II by Apaalacalaa Trail 
aloaetr (l>dr F. Smlih. HI.Balsam .III kc coaiidtred la October for desJgaalloa a> a 
National Historic Silc. 

Historic Trail 
Shelter Rebuilt 

GRANDFATHER   MOUNTAIN, 
NC-FirsI buili during World War II 
and only recently rediscovered after 
years of decay, Hi-Balsam Shelter 
has been rebuilt. Located near 
Grandfather Mountain's highest 
peak in a 4000 acre wilderness area, 
the shelter is now open for public 
use and will be reviewed in October 
for possible designation as a 
National Historical Site. 

The shelter was originally built by 
former Blue Ridge Parkway Ranger 
Clyde F. Smith and a Blowing Rock 
Boy Scout Troop. Smith has recen- 
tly received attention for his early 
role in the creation of the Ap- 
palachian Trail. Most of the trail 
signs that line the Maine to Georgia 
footpath were made by Smith. He is 
also credited with being an impor- 
tant influence on the New England- 
based Appalachian Mountain Club, 
the nation's oldest and most respec- 
ted trail maintaing organization. 
The shelter is located on the Daniel 

Boone Scout Trail, built by Smith 
during his life-long devotion to trail 
construction. Smith died in 1976 
near Roan Mountain while working 
on the Appalachian Trail. 

The rebuilding of Hi-Balsam 
Shelter is Grandfather Mountain's 
most recent response to growing in- 
terest in the mountain's trails. Like 
many other private land areas, in- 
cluding some sections of the Ap- 
palachian Trail, hiker access to 
Grandfather was at one time in 
jeopardy due to overgrown trails 
and other problems. A hiking per- 
mit system was implemented to 
register hikers for safety and sup- 
port for the S2 permit fee has fun- 
ded extensive trail maintenance and 
the rebuilding of Hi-Balsam. The 
positive response of hikers to the 
permit program is reminiscent of the 
feeling of personal responsibility 
that motivated Clyde Smith's volun- 
teer trail work. Clyde F. Smith's 
son,  well  known  New  England 

photographer Clyde H. Smith, 
recently said, "I think my father's 
spirit will continue through the 
rebuilding of Hi-Balsam." 

The shelter sleeps six people and 
overlooks Grandfather's 5000 foot 
drop to the Carolina piedmont, a 
Rocky Mountain-like elevation 
change that is rare in the South. 
Early explorer Andre Michaux 
wrore that he'd climbed the 
"highest peak in all North 
America" when he reached 
Calloway Peak in 1794. 

Hiking permits cost S2 per day for 
adults and SI.30 per day for 
children aged 4-12. A $10 season 
pass allows hiking and camping for 
one year from the date of purchase. 
Permits are available at the Shanty 
Spring (railhead between Boone and 
Linville at the junction of Routes 
I0S and 184, and near the Daniel 
Boon Scout Trail, 10.8 mles north 
of Linville on Route 221 and 8 miles 
south of Blowing Rock from the US 
221/Business 321 intersection. 

Fall Break In New York 
IIC\ third annual Fall Break in 

New York will take a limited num- 
ber of UNC-G students to the 
world's most exciting city during 
Fall Break, October 16-21. 

Two previous Fall Break trips 
have proven highly successful and 
allowed students to spend their 
Break enjoying the culture, art, 
theatre, sports, restaurants and 
sightseeing attractions of the "Big 
Apple" at the lowest possible cost. 
The cost of this year's trip is 
$129.95, which includes round-trip 

transportation and four days and 
three nights at Manhattan's laii 
Hotel (Seventh avenue at 51st St.), 
including all taxes and baggage 
charges. Meals and entertainment 
expenses are not included. Accom- 
modations at the Taft are by twin 
rooms and travellers are encouraged 
to sign up with a roommate. 

The trip will leave Elliott Center 
by bus at 11:00 p.m. on Friday, Oc- 
tober 16,and arrive in Manhattan by 
mid-morning Saturday. The bus will 
return to Greensboro about 7:00 
a.m. on Wednesday, October 21, in 
time for the resumption of Wed- 
nesday classes. 

A pre-trip meeting will be held for 
travellers to give out information 
and suggest activities in New York. 
Participants will be able to plan 
their own activities while in the city. 

Registration for Fall Break in 
New York will close on October 9,or 
as soon as all spaces are reserved. 
For more information, call Bruce 
Harshbarger in 135 Elliott Center at 
379-5900. 

The Many Characters Of Larry Jones 
By JONATHAN 1 . GILES 

Staff Writer 

I'm sitting with Larry Jones in 
front of Aycock Auditorium. It is 
late Tuesday night and the last dress 
rehearsal has just finished. Most of 
the people working on 'Grease' have 
gone home, but Tate Street is alive 
with the sights and sounds of a rock- 
and-roll night. It is the perfect com- 
pliment to a conversation with 
Larry, who plays the street-wise, 
Kenickie, the second in command to 
the Burger Palace Boys in the show. 
And like Kenickie, it is soon evident 
that Larry, too, is a character. 

"The character description of 
Kenickie in the script was surly, 
muscular, and laughs at his own bad 
jokes. Kenickie and I are a lot alike. 
I make bad jokes because there's 
humor in bad jokes. He's brassy 
and obnoxious, and that's part of 
me right there. It makes it that much 

The Moose is Loose at UNC-G 
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easier to do it, but it also makes it 
that much harder to make a charac- 
ter someone who's not me, but a 
person who's name is Kenickie." 

"Kenickie is supposed to have a 
tattoo. I started out with a cobra, 
but from stage it looked like a big 
lolli-pop. I was thinking of 'Greased 
Lightning', the name of my car in 
the show, so I just put a big light- 
ning bolt on my aim. It looks really 
wonderful." 

"I like special effects make-up, 
dealing with a lot of gore, special ef- 
fects, and stuff like that. I did the 
Cone Hospital Disaster Drill this 
past summer, and that was a lot of 
fun. I was in charge of picking the 
forms of injuries for the hospital. I 
had some weird things like the guy 
who got stuck with a piece of metal 
in his stomach. 1 had to mount the 
piece of metal to his chest. Another 
guy was made up to have three 
degree burns all over his back. I 
made myself up lo have burns all 
over my face, so I sealed'my eyes 
and lips shut. We did a number of 
various things all the way down to 
some guy who had a bruise in his 
stomach." 

"We must have had seventeen 
people injured, I guess. We arrived 
in shifts. There was one ambulance 

paramedic-a real nice guy-he kepi 
bringing us in. It was wonderful! 

"Do you want to know the thing 
this theatre did to me (hat blew me 
away? You know what the Crime 
Stoppers program is, right? They do 
crime reenactments for TV and ask 
the viewers to call in if they know 
anything. Well, the theatre depar- 
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tment asked me if I was interested, 
so I .did i he very first one in (his* 
area. It was a reenactment "of a 
mugging where two youths hit this 
old man over the head with a 2 x 4. 
They took his money and ran off. 
The old man is still in a coma. 

"Well, we did the film and as 
soon as it hit the air, I'd be walking 
down the street and people would 
say, "I know what you did, you 
mugged that old man! I'm telling 
on you.' 1 was walking through the 
Four Seasons Mall one time and this 
lady with a security guard walked 
right up to me. I was scared to 
death, I though something had hap- 
pened. He asked the old lady where 
she saw me from, and she said, 'I 
saw him on TV!' 

"Some people can't break the 
link between television and reality. 
Even one of my best friends, an ac- 
tress here, saw it on TV and said, 
'Oh, my god, I know him. I know 
Larry. How could he be like that.' 

"We did another Crime Stoppers 
program and this time I was lucky. I 
was wearing a fat suit, a long blonde 
wig and a mustache. No one knew it 

was me and after all that trouble the 
first time, I was happy. 

"Did you hear what happened to 
me on the opening night to 'You 
Know I Can't Hear You When The 
Water's Running' up at Parkway 
this summer? Well, in the show, 1 
have to get almost totally undressed. 
I have to put on these big boxer 
shorts and that's it, except for my 
socks. The crotch is supposed to be 
sown up, only it wasn't. I tun 
around on stage, and all of a sudden 
I realize, bam, I am baring myself to 
the whole world. A crowd of about 
150 people just died laughing! 

"I've got one thing I want to say. 
When it comes to acting en- 
couragement, I owe a lot to my 
folks. My father is an electrical 
engineer and my mother is a 
housewife. Ever since they saw me. 
do shows in high school they've 
pushed me on. What impressed 
them, I guess, was when I did 

. 'Flowers For Algernon.' I played 
1 CharTeyTjdrddn. For preparation I 

went to a mental institution and 
stayed for a while. I tried to relate as 
one of the patients. It blew me 
away, but impressed them. They 
know me, they know that I'm never 
fully satisfied. 

"Never being satisfied with a role 
makes me feel good, because it 
keeps me going on and on to be bet- 
ter. When anyone says, like for 
Kenickie, that they don't think that 
I'm doing it right, well, I'll show 
them. I'm not going to live up to 
their expectations of what they 
think the character is, but I am 
going to be Kenickie. I am going to 
prove to them that I am not Larry 
up on that stage, but Kenickie. 
There is a break between us. He and 
I are different." 

Larry laughs and is off into 
another story. He has done studio 
productions and main stage. He has 
done a variety of television parts. 
Today he is Kenickie in 'Grease,' 
tomorrow another character on 
another stage. 

Do You Need to Save Money? 
Then House Calls Automotive Service is the answer. 

We provide: 
•work done at your location throughout the Greensboro area 
•all work fully guaranteed 
•all prices quoted 
•all work explained 
•service available 7 days/week 
* 
•a 10 /o discount with a valid UNC—G ID cardl 

So call now: Bernard C. Spielhtgen   855-3056 

CHILDREN S PLATES • SENIOR CITIZENS DISCOUNTS 

MEXICAN RESTAURANT 
29S5 BUTTLEGROUND AVE • BATTLEGROUND SHOPPING CENTER 

282-4150 
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Spikers Take Two 
D DAVID BLACKWELL 

summit 

The UNC-G women'! volley bill 
teun won two mttchet Monday 
night. The Lady Spartans defeated 
Meihodisi College 13-7,11-13, 13-2 
In a Dixie conference encounter 
The women also defeated Bennett 
College 13-1, 13-1 in a non- 
conference match 

The victories gave the spikers a 6- 
3 overall record on the season. 
UNC-O is currently 3-1 in the Dixie 
Conference. 

Noted for their play Monday 
night were two freshmen. Crystal 
Bruton and Sandra Smith. Bruton 

performed well at her outsidehitier 
post, and Smith had an excellent 
game as a setter. According to head 
coach Terc Dail, "Setter is the most 
difficult position to play. Sandra is 
one of our quickest players, and had 
a great match Monday." 

Dail noted that the team is 
progressing well during the course 
of the season. She said, "We are 
a really young team this year. We 
have seven freshmen on the roster. 
But they are developing well (as the 
season continues). They played very 
well Monday, and I'm pleased with 
their progress." 

The team's overall game seems to 

be improving. Dail said, "Our net 
play is steadily improving. 
However, we still need to work on 
our backcourt defense. We need to 
develop more quickness and an- 
ticipation and that's what we're 
concentrating on right now." 

The spikers have a busy week 
ahead of them. The Lady Spartans 
travel to Wilson.N.C. to face Atlan- 
tic Christian and Fayetteville State 
tonight. UNC-G hosts Greensboro 
College and N.C. A 4 T Monday 
night at 6:30 p.m. The women travel 
to Catawba College on Wednesday, 
and travel to Florence, S.C., next 
weekend for the Francis Marion 
Tournament. 

Kickers Tie 
Wake Forest 

By DAVID GRINDLE 
Sfom Wrllci 

The UNC-G soccer team tied 
Wake Forest University 2-2 in 
double overtime Tuesday. The game 
brought the Spartan's record to 3-1-1 
on the season. 

Wake Forest got the upper hand 
by scoring the first goal 35 minutes 
into the first half. The goal was 
scored by John Erwin, with an assist 
by Hal Goldsmith. 

The Spartans came back in the 
second half when Lewis Johnstone 
scored with 30 minutes left in the 
second half. He scored on an assist 
by Eddie Radwatki. 

At the end of the regulation play, 
the game was tied at 1-1, thus ten- 
ding the game into overtime. UNC- 
G took the lead midway through the 
first overtime period when Lewis 
Johnstone scored his second goal. 
George Dyer made an excellent pass 
to Johnstone for the score. Midway 
through the second overtime, Jeff 

McNeil scored from  the corner, 
forging the 2-2 final. 

Head coach Mike Berticelli at- 
tributed much of the Spartans suc- 
cess to the defensive play of Car me r 
Fedenco and Andrew Miller. On the 
game a* a whole,  Berticelli said 

"Physically, we were a little more 
overpowering, and we should have 
won the game. But. overall, I'm 

pleased with the team performance 
and the way we asserted ourselves 
for such a young team." 

The Spartan's game with Wake 
Forest was tabbed by the Inter- 
collegiate Soccer Association of 
America as the Division III 
Southeastern Regional Game of the 
Week. In addition, Lewis Johnstone 
was named the l.S.A.A. Regional 
Offensive Player of the Week. 

The Spartans also moved up 
another notch in the l.S.A.A. 
Division III national rankings, 
moving into 12th spot on the poll. 

In his final comments, Berticelli 
said he was delighted with the UNC- 
G turnout for the game. He said 
"The support was a great factor in 
our performance. In fact, there ap- 
peared to be as many UNC-G fans as 
Wake Forest fans." 

UNC-G travels to North Carolina 
Wesleyan this afternoon. The Spar- 
tans face Virginia Wesleyan Satur- 
day afternoon at Greensboro Day 
School. Game time is 3:00 pm. 

! 
: Football Set To Kick Off 

!' 

By DAVID BLACKWELL 

The UNC-G club football team is 
now set to kick off iis 1981 cam- 
paign, and the team seems to be 
looking with optimism toward the 
coming year. 

Club President and defensive cap- 
tain Mike Gesser said that the team 
has drawn a lot of student interest 
this year especially from the fresh- 
man class. "We have about 30 
freshmen on the roster," he said. 
"Our roster limit is 42." 

There are several players retur- 
ning from last year's team who will 
provide experience for the young 
team. Gesser will start at linebacker 
on defense and center on offense. 

Offensive captain Steve Caiencss 
will also play on offense and defen- 
se. Cavenes starts at halfback on of- 
fense and at linebacker on defense. 
Offensive standout Jeff Maness 
returns from last season. Maness 
was a wide receiver last year. Gene 
Fahy and Dean Wagner also return 
from last year. Both were starters 
last season in the defensive back- 
field. 

Some freshmen are also expected 
to contribute to the team this 
season. Kevin Walsh is expected 
to start at fullback this season. 
Gesser described Walsh as a "very 
strong runner." Charlie Keegan is 
another freshman who will be coun- 
ted on heavily this season. Gesser 
said "We expect Charlie to anchor 

both (offensive and defensive) lines 
this season." 

There is a very tight dud for the 
quarterback position occurring. 
Both last year's starter, junior IK 
Powell, and freshman Mike 
Mooney are in contention for the 
starting spot. No decision has been 
made on the post. 

The head coach of the team this 
year is Michael Latham. Assistant 
coaches are Hal Hood and Tom 
Gilbert. 

Cheer Meeting Set 
The organizational meeting for 

the 1981-82 Spartan Cheering Squad 
has been set for Tuesday, October 6, 
at 6:00 pm. The meeting will be held 
in Rosenthal Gymnasium. Both men 
and  women  are  needed  for  the 

squad and are invited to attend. 
The squad will be involved with 

performances at all home and area 
games for the UNC-G men's 
basketball team. The squad will also 
travel to any post-season tour- 
nament play. 

Headquarters Style Salon 
Latest in hair fashion 
for men and women 

Student Special 
Shampoo, Cut, & Style 

$9.00 
(Reg. $16.00) 

Redken Retail Cenit 
1608 W. Friendly 
across from Ham's 
'273-3785 

The Carolinian Pigskin Preview 
Our guest this week is UNC-G Sports Information Director Jerry 

Chaplin. Last week's record for the regular prognosticators is in par en- 

TV                 Scott                 David              gj^j             jerry 
                            Buckner              Pitts              Black well           H„diri         Chaplin 
This Weeks Games                              „.„                 ,,.„                 „.„                (M)              ((w)) 

Appalachain Si. at Wake Forest Wake Appalachian St. Wake Wake Wake 

East Carolina at Duke Duke Duke Duke ECU Duke 

Forida State at Ohio Stale Ohio St Ohio St. OhioSt. Ohio St. Ohio Si 

Missouri at Mississippi State Miss. St. Miss. St. Missouri Miss. St. Missouri 

Virginia at North ("rohna State NCSU NCSU NCSU NCSU Wash. 

Iowa Slate at Oklahoma Oklahoma Oklahoma Oklahoma Oklahoma Oklahoma 

Purdue at Wisconsin Purdue Wisconsin Purdue Wisconsin Purdue 

Arizona Stale at Washington Wash. Wash. Wash. NCSU Wash. 

PilUburg at South Carolina Pitt Pitt Pitt. Pitt Pitt 

North Carolina at Georgia Tech IMC UNC UNC UNC UNC 

Netters Split Pair 
By DAVID WELLS 

UNC-G's women's tennis team 

HeieH Albrif HI 

won one match and lost one match 
last week. UNC-G routed Meredith 
College nine matches to none on 
Sept. 21. but the Lady Spartans were 
shut out by N .C. State on Sept. 24. 

Head Coach Larry Hargett con- 

sidered the match against Meredith 
College to be "an excellent 
measuring stick" to rank the Lady 
Spartan's talent and progress over 
the season. UNC-G won last 
season's match with Meredith 
College, but that contest was much 
more competitive than this year. 
Meredith had all players back from 
last year, as well as an incoming 
freshman who played as the number 
two seed. Nevertheless, the Lady 
Spartans won all but two matches in 
straight sets. Heidi Albright, UNC- 
G's number two seed, blew her op- 
ponent off the court, winning 6-0, 6 
0. Coach Hargett was most im- 
pressed with UNC-G's double play. 
Maureen Kimtis and Heidi Albright 
won a big victory at first seeded 
doubles (6-2, 6-4). Meanwhile, 
freshmen Katherine Vincent and 
Karen Crouch triumphed in a come- 
back victory (6-1. 6-7, 6-4) at third 
seeded doubles. 

N.C. State, a Division I learn, 
defeated the Lady Spartans by the 
score of nine matches to zero. The 
Wolfpack has the state's reigning 

closed tournament champion in 
Stephanie Rauch, as well as Wendy 
Corey, who was the champion in the 

i w      I 
Jean HoWagiwortb 

closed tournament three years ago. 
Coach Hargett remarked that such 
good competition against teams (he 
calibre of N.C. State gives UNOO's 
girls  invaluable experience.   Jean 

Cont. on page 6 

THE XEROX 9500! 
If you have tried I BM-Kodak-Sharp-Canon-and others 

then you will not believe this machine. 

Unlimited reduction prints large solids, collates. 

Prints on all kinds of paper. 
PLUS 

THE   3t   COPY! 
Gives you the ULTIMATE in COPYING 

RAPID 
RAPID IMPRESSIONS COPY CENTERS INC 

855-1191 
also 

office supplies and FULL service printing 

We're no. 1 in Greensboro! 

*2Q0*&7 
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77?e Carolinian 
Pr&SGnts 

Your Chance to Win 
Tickets To 

Combined Shows 

The Game 
Have those nasty Reagan budget cuts made you a pauper 
pupil and social outcast? Did you spend your last few 
bucks on a used and dog-eared copy of the Western CW 
textbook? Did you lose that last poker hand because you 
couldn't match the 38 cent pot? Are you so poor that you 
get your weekend excitement watching somebody else 
play Space Invaders? 
Well here's your chance to get something really nice for 
absolutely nothing! Well, almost nothlrf. All you need to 
do is tell us, in 300 words or less, why you deserve a free 
pair of tickets to the upcoming ICE FOLLIES AND 
HOLIDAY ON ICE combined shows. 
You heard it right. And these aren't cheaple seats up there 
in nosebleed alley. No, sir. Should The Carolinian name 
you a winner, you'll be sitting in $8.00 seats so close to the 
rink that ice chips will spatter your izod. 
Just picture yourself skating up lo that gorgeous guy or 
girl you've been wanting to impress. Nobody will turn you 
down if you have tickets to the Greensboro Coliseum for 
October 21st or 22nd. 
But before you go drooling over the prospect of the date of 
your dreams, you need to grab a pen and some paper. Tell 
us why you should be a winner. Your chances are probably 
better than you think. The Carolinian has dozens of tickets 
to give away to the starving UNCG masses. Just observe 
the simple rules, 

The Rules 
Only UNC-G members are eligible (students, 
faculty, administration, and staff). 
Entries must be limited to 300 legible words 
and  submitted  to  Lori   Pfeffer  at   The 
Carolinian offices (EUC 204). 
You may submit any number of entries, but no 
one will be awarded more than one pair of 
tickets. 
Weekly deadlines are Friday at 1 p.m. 
Winners must present a valid ID when picking 
up tickets at The Carolinian. 

Submissions accepted 
daily until October 
16th. Winners notified 
by each Friday. Include 
name, address and 
telephone number on 
the back of your sub- 
mission. 

(ireeiisborc 

1111 
Coliseum 

Today's    Winners 

Diane M.Bryan. Student 

I have always—got the chcipk tickets in (he "now bleed" 
lone. | want to tit up clow (or once in my life! 

Bruce Harihbar|ei - Administration 

I tec where PTA ia giving out free piuas to each Ice Follies 
j    ticket   winner, to let's make a deal— you could even use the 

two eitra ticket* to take my wife to the Ice Follies. 

Elizabeth Sunati, Burlington-Student 

Her dear but. alat. overworked itudent-mother has Mopped 
making those hot. meli-in- your-moulhchocolaiechipcookies 
unce enrolling at UNC-G. 

I* 
Caloncllc McDonald • Sludcnl 

I would like to go (o the Ice Follies/Holiday on Ice show, because I won't be able to go 
■he Fair or any concerts. You tee. I have an acute deficiency of funds. 

Besides I never win anything else. When I go into a siore where every customer receives a 
gift, they get to me and run out of giflt I am the tame person who. always miucs ihducky 
number by one, is the ri|hi caller in a contest but with the wrong answer, in the right place 
at the wrong lime. 

I would love to tee (he Ice Follies/Holiday on Ice Show. maybe it would reverte my luck, 
maybe!? 

Teracu Whitley. Student 

Give me a free pair of ticket! to my roommate and I can escape 
the cool icy freshness of (he Greensboro Coliseum instead of 
sweating to death with the fan in our lonesome dorm room. 

Football 
Com. From Page 5 

Although (he organization is 
labeled a "club" team Gesser says 
that the term is a misnomer. "We 
are in the same beat as the rugby 
team. Even though we are called a 
'club' team, we are a regular fool- 
ball team. We just aren't a varsity 
team (in a university athletic 
organization)" 

The football team has games 
scheduled with teams from David- 

son    College;    Hickory,    N.C.; 
Southern Pines, N.C.J and UNC- 
Wilmington.  In addition, Gesser 
said "We have two open dales in the 
schedule that we are going to fill." 

The squad opens its season this 
Saturday afternoon against the 
Charlotte Razorbacks. The game 
will be played in Greensboro, at the 
Boy's Club on Neil Street. Game 
time is 2 p.m. 

Netters 

J? 
*V 

Com. From Page 3 
Hollingsworth responded well by 
giving her opponent two very rough 
sets at fourth seeded singles, losing 
6-3, 7-5. UNC-G's second seeded* 
doubles team, Shelly Albright and 
Tammy Lee, look their contest into 
three sets, losing the Match 6-4,6-7, 
6-2. 

The Lady Spartans are now in- 
volved in the Greensboro Adult 
Championships, which will con- 
clude on October 3. The Lady Spar- 
tans have several good opportunities 
in the Championship. Two of UNC- 
G's ladies are ranked lo finish near 
the top of the standings. Maureen 
Kimtis is seeded second, and Heidi 
Albright is seeded sixth in the singles 
competition. Fifi Sardina, who was 
forced to default from the tour- 
nament because of a twisted knee, 
was seeded eighth before her injury 
sidelined her. Also, Kimtis and 
Heidi Albright are seeded third in the 
doubles competition. 

UNC-G will make up a rained-out 
match with Greensboro College on 
Tuesday, October 6, if an agreement 
can be reached between the two 
schools. 

1 Free Pizza 
(small 2 item) 

to each 
ticket winner 

of 
Ice Follies 

Holiday on Ice 
Combined Shows 
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FOR 
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Gate 1&2 
OOlDfN GATE SHOPPING CENTER 
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Announcements 

TENSION   HEADACHES   STUDIED A 
research program about -he freetmerM ol 
chronic leneton headaches I* betog conduc - 
fed * rha Unh-mJty ol North Carolina m 
Greensboro. Psychology Dtparimenl 
Woman between iha age* erf II and 34 who 
at* auHrrlng from headaches, are eUglWa 
for partkrparton. Thart It • partially refun- 
dable lee Fof more InrormeUon. call Tarry 
Olson. 379 «62. evenings. 

OUTING ClUB. LWE THE OUTDOORS? 
Ufca to traval? Coma to the Outing Oub 
Wtatlnga every Tuesday night, 7 p.m. In 
Ctawon Room. EUC. New members always 
■tkomc. 

POETRY/FICTION   READINGS   at   Si. 
Meev'a House. Fa* 1911. 930 Walker Ave.. 
behind rha Tata St. RkaAld. Begins at 1:30 
p.m.. fraa and opan ro publk. Oct. 2. Sown 
GerdeJs and Dala Phillip.. On 30. bony 
Ttagan; Nov. * Coppk Tayter A Anthony 
FragoU; Nov. 20. Mark Wtktca A IWth 
Adamout; Dae. 4. Linda Bragg A Richard 
Con. 

SKJNG TRIP, Snowshoe. Watt Virginia. 
Dacambar 11-23. Accomodarlona, 2 maala 
pa* day. Ml tkhata and tranapontMon in 
duded. For mora Information, contact Tha 
OutlngClub.or Send, a) 379-7301. 

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS MEETS 
EVERY SATURDAY night at I p.m. in 
PhlUlpa Loungt. 

ECKANKAR: Each Tuta. opan 
diacuiilon. THE KEY TO SECRET 
WORLDS. Oct. 4; Will hava an rnrormanon 
booth at Graanabora Agticutlura Fair Oct. 
•; Introductory program, talk and Mm. 
Courtroom No. 2G, GuMord County cow- 
thouaa. 7:45 p.m. Publk welcoms at ad 

EXCITING TRAVEL! Backpacking m tha 
Bkia Rklga Mmt: Oct 9-11: Horseback 
riding Nov. 13-15; Caving In Tannaaaa*. 
For mora Information, contact tha Outing 
Qub. or )oan ua on Tua*. nkjhta. 

FULBRIGHT COMPETITION OPENS: 
annual competition rot grant) lor graduate 
tludy or taaaarch under a Fulbrlght 
program kt now underway. Tha competition 
it gcneraNy open to all acnlora who are U.S. 
cMUens and expect to graduate rhlt aprlng. 
The awards ahow a year's graduate atudy 
abroad, h la expected that the awards M 50 
countries will be available lor the 1912-83 
ecademk year. Anyone Interested contact 
Dr. Mary Helms. Fulbrlght program advisor, 
424 Graham. Dept. ol Anthropology. EM. 
5132 as toon aa poeetble. Deadline for 
completing and tiling appikatlona la Ocl. 
12. 19*1. 

JOB HUNTERS: The) Career Planning 
and Placemen! Center la Sponsoring 
RESUME WORKSHOPS on Oct. 7 and 13 
•Ad INTERVIEW WORKSHOPS on Oct. A 
and 14 from 3-4 pm In Conference Room, 
2nd Floor Fouat. Free. No pre-reglstratlon 

CAREER PLANNING AND PLACEMENT 
CENTER evening hours: 5-7 every Tuaisaisy 
frith*. Aaao sawn S-5, M-F. Second Floor 
Fouat Budding. 

CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE twin eukl 
contaaaants. Cash ewer da. Jokers 3. . 
UNCO GAY STUDENT ASSOCIATION has 
regular meetings the last Monday of every 
month m EUC at A pen. Corning events In- 
clude dinner meetings, a Halloween party, 
aprlng dance aa weU ea educational and 
community aervtce protects. 

etcetera 
FOR SALE-3 1/2 Ou... Crock Pol $S. 

Hcyck (need i»„> 111. Portable teel to 
reel (S In ) Tape pi eye. 112. Coleco Tetsta. 
T.V.    g.m.     .    S15    R«.ll.ri<    Turntable 
Imefneil. cartridge! . 130. Ladles leather 
boot, (excellent condition) tin 7-7 1/2 
110. Bicycle dr. (new) 27" . 1 114 18 
I»o Mil Radial thee {r.cerlent Coral I 
»30. C I. Antenna [new! $10. AM Radio • 
$2. Omega Portable Iypo.r«,. Ill Cell 
272 493* 

FOfl SALE: 300 record album, some 
Ie„ Rots U, tlst.r.lc.g AH In euellenl 
condition. 12.00 ,«b   CM M 25J6 after 
ion tir 

FOR SALE: 24-Inch alack end >MK 
Television, fjcellenl CondHlon. Call 275 
7630 nights. 

FOR SALE   14 md plan. CaH 273 »22* 

WANTED: Used Kid In good condKlon 
dorm-Mff .ehlgrreto. Mint be ..eeonablv 
priced Call 5192 IGuWorrJI M ask lot fctv 
In 320. 

FOR SALE: 1910 Chtv.ll. Mallbu 
Oaealc. V 6 FULLY equipped or.e-o.ner. 
on. dike. GREAT BUY at 1SM0 Call 668 
0401 attar 5:30 pm. 

HITACHI COMPACT am. tarn 
play*, and radio {bo. hardly pun used) 
Special 2-yee. warranty on pan, and labor. 
Only 1150. Call 379 7427 

FOR SALE: 1971 Yamaha KMS0 ««h 
Windjammer lairing, crash bat, and away 
bat. RalUMa bike tettkh gala about 45 mpg 
around town. Pleaae contact David Harman 
In room 51*. PhMpa Ha*. Phone: 7IS7. 

FOR SALE: I) *«.li,m IIM, 2) 
EJactrlc typewriter good condition 135 Call 
274-1355. 

FOR SALE: 1976 Flat 131. 5 apaad. 4 
door, dark bhat <atm tan Interior 26 mite 
par gallon. tucaUenl condition. 12150.00. 
Call Suianna ar 275 4404. 

Employment 

For Sale 

FOR SALE: COLDSPOT Refrigerator. 
41" high. 20" arid* - ISO. CaM 274 4435. 

FOR SALE: OBOE S3O0. Will negotiate. 
dl 379-51 I I and «k tor Diana Billiard. 

STEREO SYSTEM FOR SALE: Receiver. 
Can Ml. Dack. Tumtabta. 2 aptakan. All 
lor 5300. Call 273 6495 

WANTED: RELIABLE atuoanl to do yard 
work and maMananca work Ntar campua. 
Savtfal hour. wvaUy- Schadukr Haubla. 
Plcaaa laava nama. trlrpbon, numbar and 
lummaryal 114 Mclvrr Blog 

WANTED: Mora than on. atuoanl with 
Strong arm. and alamlna 54/hr. Call Dr. 
Sallngtr a. 5234 or 52 36 

NEEDED: TUTOR tor StalMk. 101. CaB 
Mohammad at 155-0424 

WANTED: CHILD DEVEL or Nuralng 
Malor to kaap Nuraary In local church on 
Sunday. 10:15 • noon. Own itanaportatton 
pralarrad. Pay nagotlabla. Contact: Julia 
Dan Wat 155 6015 

SALES  PEOPLE   WANTED.  Straight 
commlaalon. potantlal unllmhad. lull or par! 
tlm.. Nationally known product., lactory 
Iralnad. car aaaantlal. tand raauma to: P.O. 
Bo. 1*501, Gratnaboro. NC 2740*. An.n 
Hon:C/L 

BABYSITTER NEEDED Mon-Frl 12:30 
5:30pm Ownnanaportatlon. 155 3357 

TYPING: PROFESSIONAL and accutaM. 
11.25 pat paga. doubt, apacad. Call 272 
5522a-.r3D.m. 

PART TIME HELP WANTED: vV.n.rM 
tor Ih. Mandarin Raatauram. Call Mr.. Tong 
« 211 9213 

STUDENT TO BABYSIT In my horn. on. 
or nap day. par taaafc. 10 am 2pm (H,.Iblr 
houral. Thru Chlldran PrimaHly baby.lt 
ling and mayba vary Hght houaaworh. 294 
1919. Mual hava own tranaportaHon. 

HKCKOK.!.. rite 7 

Men's Lock-In 
Pool Tournament & 

Doors open 7:29 p.m. 

Register for cash prize 
for Thursday's 

Swimsuit Contest. 
Oct. 14 

Doug Clark & The Hot Nuts 

posters, cards, 

leather, gifts, 

natural clothing, jewelry 

Show your College LD. & 
receive 10c/o off all prices. 

I lew cJra {fjoutique 
MMIatcharaa and VIM 
Opan 10-5 Mon-Sat 
1003 Spring Oardan 

Across from Ayrock Auditorium 

etcetera 
TYPING AND/OR EDITING OF 

MANUSCRIPTS. ..p.. lally ihr.a, and 
dlMTtatlont. Knowladga ol major torm,- 
TuraMan. MLA. CampbrH'.. APA. ale. 
Baaa typing rate. 7S< par doubta-apartd 
paga. I dlilng tata. nryoilabl. Call 274- 
0505. 

ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR POSITION 
avallablr at a local R.« Horn.. 12 BaalWa 
hour,. 14/hr. No prior a.parlanca 
nacaaaary. Call Ltaa PoaWI lor Inrarvlavr. 
379 5111 

ROMBERGS RESTAURANT arafctng part 
Hma piankm. Call 2740117 atk tor Doc. 
Rob or Tracy. 

ACCOUNTING MAJORS: E.,,11.™ pta- 
caraat opportunity II you can work full tlma 
day our.. Call iha lob Location and 
Drvalopm.nl otfka at 3795157. 204 
Fouat Building. 

SITTER NEEDED tor two chlldran ag« 
10 and 7. MUM hava own ttanapottallon. 
M F 2:30 5:30pm. Calllackhtavanlng. at 
2119716 

EXPERT AUTO MECHANIC compkrla 
luna-up aarvkca. on* day wvk, whUa 
you'ra In athool All work guarantMdl 
Ratattmca. avallabW. Call BARRY tor an 
polntmam. 274-3124. 

TYPING TERM PAPERS. MaDar Thaw. 
dlaaanatlona, «c. 11.00 par pagr doublr 
apand. Cat Mr.. Thompaon ai 294 2009 

PART TIME JOBS avallablr Vary lk»lbla 
hour.. 13.73/hour. Call lob Location and 
Drv.lopm.nl OHIia ai 3795157. 204 
Fouat Building. 

NEEO TYPING DONE? CM Sua Hayna. 
at273*927. SI patdoubla-apatadpaga. 

TUTORS NEEDED IMMEDIATELY!! 
Tutor, ara naadad In tha following aubkret,: 
Paychology. Sociology and Phyakc.. II you 
ar* Imaraafad and hava an abov. grada 
point avaraga bi any ol tha abov. ftubbKta. 
apply In iha SPECIAL SERVICES OFFICE. 
located In loom 109 Fouat Building Tha 
pay I. .lightly above rha minimum waga. 

CAREER OPPORTUNITY: Earning, ol 
130011.000/month. For pan-time people. 
Advance to lull lima care*, altar training II 
dealred. Entet management wtth potential 
earning, ol 150.000 or more. Call S52 
255* after 5 p.m. 

2STUOENTS ARE needed to work In Iha 
Horn. Ec. Cafeteria Dlet.weef.er, M-F 9 1 
or 12:30 3:30 pm 

WILL TYPE In my home. One dot*, par 
It. Can 375 5*2* after *:00 

etcetera 
APARTMENT FOR RENT   Spatfoui. I- 

bedroom apartment tot 1 or 2 erudenit, un 
lu.nlU.rd All ulllltle, provided. Neat cam. 
pu. at 409 S. Edgeworth. 1215 per month 
.«. depoM Call 272 4247. tvenlng, 

ROOMMATE NEEDED: To ehare   ; e. 
pen..,. Iwo bed.oom        lu.nl.hed 
ft*tthoiale .partmerrl. Latham Park Manor. 
lB7.50/monlh plus e.peneev II fnletetted 
pleaae call 272 9074 between 12 14 p.m. 
Female preferred. 

HOUSEMATE WANTED Cloee to UNC-G. 
Ovtrlookl paek. 2 brdroom. I bath 
veget.ble garden. Prefer female, graduate, 
rvonrenokat. 1125'month plu, unHtuta. 
Can 274 005* S 10 am or 5-11 pen 

ROOMMATE   NEEDED  to  abate  2- 
bedroom Sherwood Fortat Townhouae. 
Rent 1120. Non imoker. Call Doug at 373- 
1171,,, 292 1910 

Lost and Found 

etcetera 
Rides and Riders 

RH>E  NEEOEO  TOUNC Charlotte  ot 
tu.rounding area any Thursday Can return 
Sunday ot Monday. WDI ehare gat aapan 
Mr. Call Mtaay Hawkln. at 379 5103. 

NEED RIDE to Ohto |Fa> Break) Anyone 
going In that dltectlon. pleaae caH 379 
5152 or 5153 and mk tot SaBy S 

etcetera 
MORNING RIDE WITH commute, from 

Burlington to UNC-G Monday Friday Muet 
arrive at UNC-G at 1:00 and leave at 540. 
Afao. Interested In sharing ride tot one or 
two days Would like alternate cerpooHna, 
CaB len at 379-5454. 

RIDE NEEDED: Scottish couple on 
vacation looking tor a ride out ... LA H 
possible at i.H Ate looking lor people to 
share eapensee ol auto driveway to Calltor 
nla. Call Dorothy after 4 p.m. „ 154 
1025 

Jlqu nac 
Ural tht 

. I yllu 11 
ricruhcorsl 
■ da,  tkoob 

1 ttu    1 akll 
Raltm ni gnu 
\11ll tevtniop 

14-1232 

TeT 
LOST A WALLET. Return 10 Tbn Payne 

ot call 274*517 ot Aycock Bo. Office. 

LEFT IN MclVER flldg art claae llu. 
tweed wool ahln from LI 1EAN. H bund, 
pleaae return to Loet 1 Found at EUC INFO. 
DESK. Pleaae I'm broke and need my 
lac kit!! I Thank., Terry Weaver 

Apartments 

MALE NEEDS HOUSEMATE: completely 
furnished. 2 bedroom, with bath New 

I and dryer, B minute walk from UNO 
G, 1150/mo, plu, Vj utllft.,, Barry Pep 
pm, 274-3124. 

FEMALE ROOMMATE WANTED: Mobil. 
Home, 2 BR. completely furntahed with 
wether/dryer. 15 mln. from campua. 1100 
CaH after 5 30 p m - 674 5292 

FEMALE ROOMMATE WANTED to ehare 
2 bad, 2 bath apt. 1132.50 plua v. uMIHkn. 
Call after 5 p.m. 155 7413. 

gttdlihc 
1 kcolb 
Bu nac 

(fhgli ob 
I intrdllhc 
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^ JANUS& 

Past, Free Delivery 942-8581 
Pizza Transit Authority 

855-3780 

M-Thurs 4:50-1 am 
Fri & sat 4:30-2 am 
Sun 4-12am' 
$ 1.80 to $2.60 value 
one coupon per pizza ' 
(not good on other specials) 

When il comes to pizza. 
PTA comes to you. 

Xi 
TWO FREE INGREDIENTS 

with any small 
or large pizza 

with this coupon 
Cokes are FREE, 

just ask! 
in service area only 

\ 

I 
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WHAT'S HAPPENING/ANNOUNCEMENTS/CAMPUS  ACTIVITIES: 

Parents 
Parents' 

Parents' 
Parents' 

Week-end 
November 13-14 

aiU.N.C.-G. 

Please invite your parents to join you for a weekend on campus 
which will include a brunch for you and your parents in Elliott 
University Center, personal development workshops, and per- 
formances by pianist Peter Serkin on November 13 and the Feld 
Ballet on November 14. 

EUC's Third Annual 

FALL BREAK 
IN NEW 

YORK 

October 16-21 

$129. 95 

(includes transportation 
and twin-room accomodations 
at the Taft Hotel in Manhattan.) 

FOR MORE INFO, 
CALL BRUCE HARSHBARGER AT 379-5800. 

SPACES LIMITED-SIGN UP NOW! 

• Price after tomorrow, Friday, October 2, will increase to 113 5. 
Sign up by 5 p.m. Friday and save! 

CONTEST OF THE WEEK! 

Cue: Something old. something new. 

Happy Birthday to you; 

I never pasted the buck, 

and you can call me Chuck! 

Who am IRrrrrrrttrrf 

Prize:   Free pool cue. from EUC 

Cameroon] • new & unused1 

Last wrtk 's wiformation: 

Answer   EUC Logo 

Winner   - Tori Morris, campus 

Priie    .   Falderal T Shut 

Submit entries to rm. 155. F.UC with 

date and lime of entry. 

HUMAN SEXUALITY 
SEMINAR 

OCTOBER 5 

"ARE WE  STILL  GOING  TO  THE 
MOVIES?:" 
DECISIONS AND SEXUAL ETHICS" 

Film and discussion 
Geneva Meteger. Baptist Campus Minister 
8 00 pm. Alexander Room. EUC 
Sponsored by Campus Ministries, UNC-G 

Need a late-night place to 
study 

Beginning September 21. EUC will be 
open until 1:00 a.m.-North Wing, lower 
and main levels. Alderman, Joyner, Ben- 
bow and Robot Room will be available lor 
study. 

SUGAR DADDY? 

Slop by the Sweet Shoppe 
MAIN LEVEL, EUC 
9:00-5:00 M-F 

Lots ol Fruits and Nuts 
to help you through the day 

Aycock 
Auditorium 

Tickets 
L'alvenUy Tniverogue Stifci- 
"COBC to Ike Cattle: The Stalely Hoars of Kaiglaad"-October IS, 1*11 
Ticket! far this event ire currently on sale, Ice to any UNCO student upon presentation of 
a validated UNC-G rD. Tikeis win go on sale for the general public Thursday, October 1 at 
1:30. The price of these tickets win be J3.50. 

EUC 
Council Events 

Daytkae frog ra ram lag 

CRAFTS TO MAKE FOR 
CHRISTMAS - Wenesday, October 
7, 1981. Alderman Lounge, EUC 
torn 3*0 - 4:30 pm. Bring crate 
or ideal you would like to share with 
the group. Various crafts and 
methods to make giis will be 
shown. 

MOVES MOVES MOVIES 

0*&> 
Ordinary People will be shown 
Friday, October 2 at 6:30 pm and 
Sunday, October 4 at 3:00 and 
700  pm,  Jamil  Lecture   Hal. 
Evening   shows   (6:30   or   7:001 
$1.00/1.50  and Matinee  (3-001 
$.75/1.23. 
One of the moat heart-wrenching 
and incisive dramas In yean, both a 
critical and popular tut with stunning 
petfcrmances. 

Son of Paleface will be shown 
Saturday, October 3 at 2 JO pm in 
Jarre! Lecture Hal, $.75. 1.25 
San Bob Hope. Jane Russell, Roy 
Rogers and Trigger. Slapstick 
comedy at Bob arrives out west to 
claim an inheritance. 

EUC Foaaacre' Day Social 

October2,12 Noon-3 p.m.. ( one 
Baaroom, EUC. Come help us 
celebrate Founder,' Day, everyone 
welcome. 

OCTOBER 
Thurs.Otl   1 

7 4M 30 AM College ol Arts* 

Sciences Breaklesi 

130 5 PM      IFC 

3 305 PM      Women's Resource 

Censer Workshop on 

Selltvreem 

4 PM Penhekenic 

5 30 6 30 PM Daytime Pioorammmg: 
lar/rrcisr 

7 PM InteiVarsav 

7 30 PM Square Carle 

8 PM Pubk Aslronomv Leclurr 

"New Worlds a< Spate'' 

l>   Frank Drake 

8PM   IIPM   EUCCouncaCotseehou, 

8 15PM UNCO Theatre'Grease' 

Ferguson 

Cla.lon 

Alderman 

Phillips 

Cone 

Alrsander 

121 B8£ Bldg 

Nanl | Aaj 

'Benbow 

Ayxock 

F.I..OCI.2 
12  3 PM      EUC Count! Founder's  Cone 

Day Social 
Scnool of Music Mlklos    HartRccllel 
Siemaky.Vloim till. Brown 

Bldg 
EUC Movie "OroWy     JLH 
People 

International Folk DenclrsgRossralvJ Gym 
UW-GTWe'Gteaa." 

Ayoxk 

2 10PM 

6 30 PM 

8 10 30PM 
8 15PM 

Sat. Oct. 3 
9AM   I PM    N.C.AnEducallonAssoc PhUUps 
2 30 PM EUC Movie: "Son ol        JLH 

Paleface" 
7 30 PM UNC-CAA Philips 
8 15 PM       UNCCTheaae'Cnaast" 

Son. Oct. 
9 45 AM 
1030 AM 
1045 AM 
2 15PM 
5 PM 
6 PM 

6 PM 
7PM 

7PM 

7 30 PM 

Alternative 
Newman Comm. Maw     Ctaaton 
Episcopal EuchatW Si Mary's Hse 
UNC-G Theatre "Grease" Aycock 
Alpha Kappa Alpha 
EUC Movie "Ordkvery 
People" 
NCSL 
EUC Movie "Ordinary 
People" 
NBS Reception 
lor Pageant 
Deliverance Fellowship 
Re. v.l 

Kakland 
JLH 

Philip. 
JLH 

Moo. O.I.5 
9AM ■ 5PM     Mctver Consrrence Alumni Houi 

Registration 
5:30-6 30PM Daytime Programming:    Benbow 

Jauerclie 
5 PM Founder's Day Social Hour Alumni Houi 
5 30* 30PM [UC Council 

6PM AJphaCHOmeoa 
630PM lambda Chi Alpha 
6PM Founder's Day Dinner 
7PM Alpha Deie Pi 
7 PM Tan Kappa Epsaon 
715PM PhlMu 
7 30 PM       Deliverance FeHovvshlpBeivbow 

Revival 
8 PM Human Sevuaktv Forum   AW-ander. 

Phillips 

Clainon 
Alderman 
Sharp. 
Cone 
KaUand 
Joyner 
Ferguson 

Tuet.Ocl. 6 
9AM   5PM     Mutual ol New York Cool 105 

Reciueer 

8AM   IPM     MrrverConlereoce Alumni House 
si..,,.,... 

lOAMNoon   FetuhyWelfeie Seminar   Kukland 
1.1 30PM 
HAM   4PM Auditions for Muvxanr.   AleunoVr 

Foundelnn 
3 15PM ' h «. it* Tentle " HhJory JLH 

f*n 
3305PM      GermanKaHeeslundr       Mrlvei Bldq . 

Banvjn Lounge 
5 30 6 30PM Daytime Piogramming:    Cone 

Jartercisc 
6 7 30PM    ChiOnvega Joyner 
6 10 30PM   GCO Hostess Interviews   Conl 104 105 
6 30 PM Senate Alexander 
7 PM SF' Philip, 
7 PM Outing Club Cla-son 
7 30 PM         Debveranre Fetuwshlp     Benbow 

Revival 
7 30 9 30PM University Court Kakland 

Wed. Oct. 7 
10AM Moon.FavullvWellaieSemaiar   Kukland 
I 303 30PM 
IPM   5PM     SNA Blood Pressure CUrKBenbow 
3PM   4PM     Daytime Programming      Alderman 

"Gets lo Make tor 
Christmas" 

3 15PM "Grand Illusion'' RonvanceJLH 
Languages 

4PM   5PM    Asaot lor Women Philip, 
Students "The Lives 
ol Two Women Artists" 

5PM Sigma Sigma Sigma Sharpe 
6   10 30PM   GGOHostetsInterviews   Conl 104.105 
6 PM NBS Kakland 
6 15 PM Episcopal Eucharlsi St Mary's Hse 
7 PM Alpha Omega Chnsnan     Phillips 

Fellowship 
7 30 PM NASW 
7 30 PM Deliverance Fellowship 

Revival 
IPM UNCCJeyeees 
8 PM Sigma Tau Gamma 
8ISPM SchoololMusK Faculty   HarlRecW 

Ronald OuKher and Hall Brown 
Joseph DlPiaue Bldg 

Thura., Oct. O 
9AM   SPM    All Force Recruiter 
10AM - Noon. Faculty Welfare Seminar 
1:30-330 PM 
I - 2.30PM    Deynme Programming 

Concert 
3 30   5PM    Women's Resource 

Censer Workshop 
3 30 5PM    IFC 
4 PM Panhellenk 
5 30 6 30 PM Daytime Programming 

Jar/en is. 
6-1030PM GGO Hostess Interviews 

7PM 
7 30 PM 

Sharpe 
Phillips 

Claalon 
Joyne* 

InserV/arsHy 
Dekverance Fellowship 
Revival 
Students Concerned lor 
Central America. "CrtsH 
arvd Conflict In Central 
America" 
Miss Neo Buck Society 
Pageant 

Benbow Lobby 
rvrkland 

Sharpe Mc her 
Lounge 
Alderman 

Sharpe 
Philips 
Cone 

Conl 104.105 

Alderman 
Aknander 

Joyner 

Frl.. Oct. 9 
Last Day to Register lor New York Fall Break Trip 

EUC Movie: "At That      Aycock 
Jan" 

7 30 PM Dekverance Fellowship     Aknander 
Revival 

SPM SCCA Educational Conl   Claalon 
"Lean America Cultural 
Event" 

8-IO30PM   International Folk DanclngRosenaHal Gym 
9PM   12PM   EUC Council Disco Benbow 
9PM   I AM    NBS Coronation Bai        Cone 

7 PM 

Sa.fV,10 
9AM   SPM     SCCAEducanonalCont Alesanrsrr. 

Flans and Workshops Cla.lon. 
on Central America Kakland. 

Philips 
7 PM EUC Movse "At That Aycock 

Jan" 
730-IOPM   Alpha Omega Christian Benbow 

Fellowship Concert 
7 30PM UNC<IAA Phdkos 

Sun. On 
9 45 AM 
1030 AM 
1045 AM 
3PM 
3PM 

6 PM 
7 PM 

11 
Nt-tattMtf, CoeTstT,   MJJM 

EpHcopil EuchartB 
NBS Chofc Conccti 
■'Domtn^iarMjPut*. 

CfftW RaTtVcItonfof' 
atwOiwRarkgionolitvt 
UrOMdS«f»" 
NCSL 
EUC Movte: "Ob*n tn HvJLH 
Sky" 
Aiernanve EuKuhve Sharpe 
Council 

Philips 
Ciaalon 

St Man/sHse 
Cone 
Gulllord 

GotM 
Founder's Had 

Philips 


